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Summer 2007 (June, July, August)      
Volume 5  No. 6
President’s Message:

June 21st – longest day of the year – marked the first day of summer.  Our organization is planning a late afternoon Picnic the weekend of July 8th –4:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. – (July 15th in case of rain) to greet new neighbors and strengthen our sense of community.  Several residents are planning to set up tables with information they want to share with their neighbors.  These may include information about the Bloomfield Animal Shelter and summer events at the Bloomfield Library.     
We will ask Councilwoman Patricia Ritchings to join us so that parents of teenagers and young children have an opportunity to talk to her about the recreation needs of young people who live in this park.  
We welcome all new residents and urge them to become active members of HPNA. Please go to our Web site which has been updated and redesigned by Rich Rockwell, our local Halcyon Park historian. Thank you Rich for all your work!  We would also like to encourage everyone to make an effort to show up at the regularly scheduled Town Council meetings every Monday at 7:30 p.m. to voice your concerns with respect to noise pollution, speeding in the park by irresponsible drivers, zoning code violations, and neighborhood safety.
In addition to the Picnic we are planning on Sunday, July 8th, we will also celebrate Night Out to take the bite out of crime on Tuesday, August 7th.  Please mark your calendars. If you would like to help us with the July 8th picnic or with Night Out activities, please leave a message at 973-259-1337 or call Susana at 973-748-5011.     
Daniel Natal, President
Halcyon Park Neighborhood Association 
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At this time I would like to share with all Halcyon Park residents that it gives me a great sense of joy and fulfillment to know that we are so fortunate to live in a park that looks "BEAUTIFUL" and enhances the value of our properties.
Recently the Maintenance-Electrical department installed a new fountainhead which is working BEAUTIFULLY!  This was my vision from the beginning.  I am very grateful to Paul D. Lasek, Senior Engineer for the Township of Bloomfield, and to Mayor McCarthy for their assistance in getting us the new fountainhead.  I would also like to thank Joe Testa and his team of township electricians for the continuous maintenance and upkeep of the fountain and pond. Thanks are also due to members of the Recreation Department for maintaining the grounds of our beautiful park.
 

I urge our residents to help us MAINTAIN the park.  If you wish to adopt a tree, start a flowerbed around one, or maintain an existing flowerbed, please do so and let me know if you need my assistance.  E-mail me at normitananda@yahoo.com. It is such a joy to see that many of you have started planting flowers and maintaining certain spots in the park for the enjoyment of all.  THANK YOU!   Also, we should encourage children and adults to pick up trash or bottles that are littering the park and pond.  Likewise, if you see a pet owner who is not picking up after his/her pet, remind them that it is the law to do so.  You may want to help them by handing out plastic bags to those who do not pick up after their dogs.
 

One more item of interest:  State Senator Ronald Rice and I are busy navigating the State bureaucracy and trying to get the State to install traffic lights at the intersection of Bloomfield Avenue and Watsessing.  It is a nightmare trying to turn left at this intersection!  We also need a traffic light at Watsessing Ave. and Grove St. so that pedestrians walking to the Grove Street Station have a chance to cross this dangerous intersection without being run over.  We are looking after their safety.  We also want to make sure that the flow of traffic is not disrupted, but that pedestrian safety is observed at all times.
 

Thank you for all your support.  Please, help us keep our park BEAUTIFUL & CLEAN!  
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 In Memoriam: [image: image11.wmf]
Longtime resident and good neighbor, Domenick G. Natale, passed away Tuesday, June 26th in Mountainside Hospital.  Mr. Natale was the loving and devoted husband of Rose (nee Salerno).  He is survived by his daughter Lucille Balnicki and her husband, Allen, and his two beautiful grandchildren, Alexander and Noelle Balnicki.  We express our deepest felt sympathy to the Natale and Balnicki families for their loss. [image: image12.png]de0e &
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Keep the Following Important Phone Numbers Handy:
Township Engineer 
Paul Lasek – Room 203-Municipal Building  
Phone (973) 680-4009 
E-Mail: engineering@bloomfieldtwpnj.com
Director of Public Works (for leaf pickup; road maintenance)
Gerald MacIntyre –DPW - 230 Grove Street  
Phone (973) 680-4127 FAX (973) 680-4830
For violations of the Town Zoning Code:  Zoning Official  
Thomas Horton–Room 105-Municipal Building  
Phone (973) 259-3088 Fax (973) 680-1652 [image: image13.wmf][image: image14.wmf][image: image15.wmf][image: image16.wmf][image: image17.wmf][image: image18.wmf][image: image19.wmf]




Spring Cleaning?
Help out our Troops by donating old, unwanted DVDs and CDs 
for them to enjoy while off duty!
Drop them off at my office (directions below) or 
click on the link below for more information.  Barbara P. Hughes
Thanks in advance for all of your help!  [image: image21.jpg]



RE/MAX Village Square REALTORS
516 Valley Road
Upper Montclair
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From Cory and Diana Jones:

Just Listed: 

86 Watsessing Avenue, 3 family, wood floors, stained glass windows, skylight, fireplace, finished basement featuring 6 rooms, full bath and office area, ample living space, larger inside than appears, MUST SEE!
46 Montgomery Street, 2 family, wood floors, eat in kitchen, fireplace, balcony, finished basement featuring full bath, four rooms, coin operated washer & dryer, new patio, largest backyard in Bloomfield, owner’s a contractor, many updates.
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 Call now 862-202-6068  
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OFFICIAL MEETINGS
	July 9 
	7:30 p.m.
	July 23
	7:00 p.m.

	August 6 
	7:30 p.m.
	August 20
	7:00 p.m.

	September 4 (Tues)
	7:30 p.m.
	September 10
	7:00 p.m.

	September 17 (Library)
	7:30 p.m.
	September 24
	7:00 p.m.

	October 1 
	7:30 p.m.
	October 9 (Tues)
	7:00 p.m.

	October 15
	7:30 p.m.
	October 22
	7:00 p.m.

	November 7 (Wed)
Conference/Regular
	6/7:30 p.m. 
	November 19
	7:00 p.m.

	 
	 
	November 26
	7:00 p.m.

	December 3 
	7:30 p.m.
	December 10
	7:00 p.m.

	December 17 (Conf/Reg)
	6/7:30 p.m.
	HAPPY HOLIDAYS
	 


	Regular Meetings
	Conference Meetings


All Conference Meetings are held in Room 205 of the Law Enforcement Building.  Regular Meetings are held in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building. All questions should be directed to the Municipal Clerk's Office at (973) 680-4015.
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION – DUES $10 per household ─ We have an HPNA account at American Savings.  While we await our tax-exempt IRS ruling, we urge you to please make cash donations to the Halcyon Park Neighborhood Association.  You will be issued a receipt from the Treasurer, Auria Natal.  Please fill out the form below and drop off your membership fees or donations at 3 Parkway East, or call Auria at 973-259-1337.
NAME__________________________  E-mail Address__________________

Address__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

____________________Phone No.___________________

Things that need improvement______________________________________________

Things you would like HPNA to address: ______________________________________________________________________

I would like to help out with:     Publicity    []
Children’s Activities     []
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